Mainstem Systemwide Review Team (MSRT)

Project Prioritization Process Update

July 5, 2006

The MSRT completed review of the Research proposals and the budget balancing exercise for all Basinwide proposals.  The attached Excel workbook contains the MSRT budget recommendations and comments for all categories to date.  The first spreadsheet titled “BudgetBalanceSum” contains a summary table of the overall budget recommendations.  The second spreadsheet titled “CoreHighPriorityBudgetRec” contains the proposal specific three-year budget recommendations (columns AR, AS, and AT) and MSRT comments (column AU).  This is the final opportunity for MSRT members to provide comments and edits.  Review these recommendations closely, some modifications occurred when expanding from a single year average to the three year specific recommendation (in some cases recommended funding levels were higher than requested).  Please send any comments to me at your first opportunity.  I will incorporate the budget recommendations and comments into a final MSRT recommendation to Council staff and send that out for a final review late next week.  A summary of yesterday's meeting is provided below.

Research Summary

The MSRT agreed to a rule of rolling proposed budgets back to FY 2006 levels as general guidance, unless there was a compelling reason to allow increases.  A base assumption was that there is not enough funding to allow projects to be funded at historic levels, so this would provide a starting place for budget discussions.  Exceptions to this general rule are discussed below.  

For Hatchery/AP projects, the MSRT recommended a small funding increase for Project 20020300, Develop Progeny Markers, in order to fund the next step in this project, analyzing otoliths.  For Project 200305000, Evaluation of Reproductive Success of Steelhead, the MSRT recommended a one time increase for construction of a smolt trap and upgrades to a fish weir.  

For Hydrosystem projects, the MSRT recommended full funding of an ongoing delayed mortality study, Project 200301400, although the funding recommendation comes with a caveat that if the study design cannot be implemented this project may need to be stopped.  There is some question as to whether this study can answer the management question it is attempting to address.  For Project 200203200, Snake River fall Chinook salmon life history investigation, the MSRT recommended a significantly reduced funding level to focus on where yearling fall Chinook reside over winter.  After reviewing all Research projects, the MSRT returned to Project 199102900, Research monitoring and evaluation of emerging issues for fall Chinook, and added funding to support the density dependence portion of the study that had been originally eliminated.

Project 2003030100, Historic Habitat Opportunities and Food Web Linkages, is currently recommended for funding in the Estuary Province and should appropriately be funded in that province.  The proposal should not be funded for more than the FY 2006 funding level plus 5%.

In the Ocean category of projects, the MSRT recommended funding only Project 199801400, Ocean Survival of Salmonids.  The MSRT felt this was the only project addressing key management questions that relate directly to the operation and mitigation of the FCRPS.  The other two proposals represent excellent work and interesting research topics, but the MSRT does believe the information they are collecting would contribute to FCRPS decision making.  After reviewing all Research projects, the MSRT returned to this project to provide additional funding for two specific new tasks, an estuary survival study and a growth model.

For the Monitoring and Evaluation research proposals, the MSRT recommended funding Projects 19990200 and 200100300 at their requested levels.  For Project 200706300, Use of drift nets to monitor production of lamprey, the MSRT recommended partial funding to address the key management question of abundance and distribution.  With this recommendation, the MSRT provided guidance to the project sponsor to work closely with Project 200716500 (funded in the Monitoring and Evaluation category) and the Lamprey Technical Work Group.  Project 200721600, PNAMP RME design, was recommended for funding at the proposed level.  After reviewing all Research projects, the MSRT returned to Project 198331900, New Marking and Monitoring Techniques, and added funding to support the construction of a receiver at The Dalles Dam sluiceway in 2008.

Budget Balance Summary

The MSRT reviewed every single project within the Coordination/Support, Monitoring and Evaluation, and Research categories of the Basinwide province and identified three year budget recommendations for each project.   During this exercise, the MSRT identified lost tasks (high priority tasks that were cut due to limited funds), that may fit within the available budget allocations if funds were transferred between the categories.  

In the Coordination/Support category, the MSRT revisited the placeholders that had been identified for sub-categories and provided a budget recommendation for each project.  In the F&W Manager Coordination/Support sub-category, the MSRT recommended funding the ongoing projects at 2006 levels and recommended funding the new proposals consistent with the ongoing projects – consistent funding levels and accounting standards.  The UCUT proposal was fully funded and the Kalispel and Spokane proposals were funded at $30,000 to be consistent with existing contracts through CBFWA for similar work.  The MSRT emphasized that reporting of work against specific tasks should be consistent with the current CBFWA contract to insure accountability among the new proposals.

For the M&E Coordination proposals, the MSRT recommended funding CSMEP at $950,000 and PNAMP at $50,000.  

For the Data Management projects, the MSRT recommended funding StreamNet and IBIS $2.75M and funding PTAGIS at $2.5M.  

For the Fish Passage Monitoring proposals, the MSRT recommended funding the UW proposals at their 2006 levels and funding the new CBFWA proposal at $1.5M.

In the Monitoring and Evaluation category, the MSRT recommended funding the Lamprey project at $500,000 each year to increase the pace of implementation.  

Once all of the proposals had been revisited, opportunities for funding high priority tasks were compared in order to allocate remaining funds.  A priority “task” identified by the MSRT was to add some level of funding into ongoing projects that have been level funded for up to five years, and will continue to be level funded for the next three years.  The MSRT agreed that ongoing projects should be provided a 5% adjustment in funding (from their FY 2006 funding levels) in order to cover increased costs to the projects.  Once that issue was addressed, the MSRT addressed the other lost tasks for projects.

Other lost tasks that were funded include:

1) Funding StreamNet and IBIS for a total of $2.94M, based on the assumption that a workshop will be held to help prioritize the tasks and coordinate data management for the Program.

2) Funding $54,000 for a new server for the DART project.

3) Funding $240,000 for development of a receiver in The Dalles sluiceway for the New Marking and Monitoring techniques project,

4) Funding two additional tasks in the NOAA Fisheries ocean research project, and

5) Funding an additional density dependence study in the USFWS fall Chinook research project.

The MSRT effort is 99% complete.  I will incorporate these recommendations into a final recommendation from the MSRT to Council staff over the course of the next week.  If a meeting is required, a conference call may be scheduled; otherwise, the MSRT mission has been accomplished.  Please provide any comments ASAP.

If you have any questions, please contact Tom Iverson at 503-229-0191. 
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